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Arabtec Announces Appointment of New Chairman of The Board  

Dubai, UAE – [05, July, 2020]: Arabtec Holding PJSC (“Arabtec” or “Group”), a leading contractor 

for social and economic infrastructure, announced the appointment of H.E. Waleed Al Mokarrab Al 

Muhairi upon his election as a new member of the Board of Directors of Arabtec Holding PJSC. He 

succeeds H.E Mohamed Thani Al Rumaithi who tendered his resignation as Chairman of the Board.  

 

Arabtec’s Board of Directors would like to thank H.E Mohamed Thani Al Rumaithi for the efforts 

and contribution over the past years in successfully guiding Arabtec through a tough market 

environment and challenging period. H.E Al Rumaithi was instrumental in stabilizing the business 

and building a sustainable strategy in the interest of Arabtec Group and its stakeholders. 

 

H.E. Waleed Al Mokarrab Al Muhairi currently serves as Mubadala’s Deputy Group Chief Executive 

Officer and Chief Executive Officer of the Alternative Investments & Infrastructure platform. He 

holds a Master's degree in Public Policy from Harvard University, and a Bachelor of Science Degree 

in Foreign Service from Georgetown University in the United States.  
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Important Disclaimer 
Certain statements contained in this document constitute forward-looking statements relating to the Company, its business, 
markets, industry, financial condition, results of operations, business strategies, operating efficiencies, competitive position, growth 
opportunities, plans and objectives of management and other matters. These forward-looking statements are not guarantees of 
future performance. Rather, they are based on current plans, views, estimates, assumptions and projections and involve known 

and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors, many of which are outside of Arabtec's control and are difficult to predict, that 
may cause actual results, performance or developments to differ materially from any future results, performance or developments 
expressed or implied from the forward-looking statements. Arabtec does not make any representation or warranty as to the accuracy 
of the assumptions underlying any of the statements contained herein. The information contained herein is expressed as of the date 

hereof and may be subject to change. Neither Arabtec nor any of its controlling shareholders, directors or executive officers or anyone 
else has any duty or obligation to supplement, amend, update or revise any of the forward-looking statements contained in this market 
release, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise, except as required by applicable laws and regulations or 
by any appropriate regulatory authority. Backlog and new contract awards are non-IFRS metrics based on management’s estimates 

of awarded, signed and ongoing contracts which have not yet been completed, and serve as an indication of total size of contracts to 
be executed. These figures and classifications are unaudited, have not been verified by a third party, and are based solely on 
management's estimates. 
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